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Subject: 
Rescind resolution from July 17, 1962 establishing a westbound yield sign on Motor Avenue at Greenwood 
Avenue. 
 
 
Details: 
This item was brought forward by the Department of Public Works and endorsed by Ald. Eric Payne.  In 2018, the 
City will reconstruction Motor Avenue and Fairview Avenue.  During the design process, the City plans to realign 
the intersection of Greenwood Avenue at Motor Avenue and make it more perpendicular.  In 1962, a yield sign 
was established on westbound Motor Avenue at Greenwood.  In the proposed reconstructed condition, a yield 
sign on Motor does not work well for traffic control.  Instead, a stop sign on southbound Greenwood is a better  
traffic control solution.  The Department of Public work recommends approval of this item to rescind the yield sign 
designation. 
 
The B&G Committee reviewed this item and unanimously approve it. 
 
Options & Alternatives:   
None 
 
Financial Remarks: 
There is no cost to remove the Yield sign designation.  The physical sign will be removed by the construction 
contractor. 
 
Executive Action: 
If approved by Council, a resolution document covering all items listed will need to be executed by the Mayor and 
Clerk after the Council Meeting. 
 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their March 19, 2018, meeting and will appear under 
the Consent Agenda for the April 5, 2018, Council meeting. 
 
 

 


